Cathlamet Blanche Bradley Public Library

Board of Trustees Meeting Minutes

PUD Meeting Room, 45 River Street

Thursday, August 22, 2013 -12:35 pm 

Toni Hardy called the meeting to order and did the roll call at 12:41pm. In attendance were Tony Hardy, Ruby Murray, Chris Holmes and Librarian Carol Blix. 

Chris Holmes moved to approve the June 27th meeting minutes and Ruby Murray seconded. The minutes were approved. 

The combined July and August vouchers for a total of $629.09 were presented, with a small discussion on whether they could be approved as a single unit or not. Carol will check with Kerrie to see if combining the approval of vouchers for more than one month is allowed. Ruby Murray moved that the combined vouchers be accepted, and Chris Holmes seconded. 

In budget-related discussion, Carol Blix reported that the Children’s Summer Reading Program supplies of $132.82 had been ordered through the library’s budget from Upstart. The Blanche Bradley Memorial Library Foundation had set aside funds to buy materials for the summer reading program, but the Foundation’s debit card had not been completely transferred to Carol’s name from Connie Christopher’s when the materials had needed to be ordered. Books equal in value to the summer reading supplies should be able to be purchased with the Foundation’s debit card. Carol will check with Tina Schubert to see if there is any problem with buying library materials with the Foundation’s debit card. Ruby Murray thought that a memorandum of understanding would take care of any issues with the cash flow from the Foundation to the town of Cathlamet.

It was also suggested that it would be good to have Tina Schubert to come and talk with Board members (especially as new members come onto the Board) about budgeting. This would help keep state auditors happy.

In the Librarian Report, Carol Blix informed the Board that her transition as the new librarian was going smoothly, and the patrons’ number one question was when the big move back to the remodeled building would happen. 

Library volunteers have received some training on the Koha automated circulation program to catalog DVDs and input new barcoded patron library cards. A soft start for using Koha has begun concurrently with manual checkouts. Toni Hardy advised for the Board that the start for Koha can be delayed if getting ready for the move and other urgent items make it too stressful. Carol replied that the smartphone app and ebook vendors are on short timelines that may require Koha up and running sooner rather than later. 

The smartphone app is waiting for our notification that Koha is live, and Gary Bortel from the state library has been helping fill out the vendor form details for downloadable eBook from Overdrive. 

The Children’s Summer Reading Program has presented three sessions on the theme “Dig into Summer Reading” with a final session to be presented on Wednesday August 28th. Numbers attending have not been huge, but those who did come have had fun with various books and activities. 

A new library volunteer, Marilyn Gatens, has helped to fill in during other volunteer’s summer absences. Douglas Martin has “new” used computers to offer to Cathlamet Public Library. 

There was discussion on the useful life and costs of the existing library computers vs. Dr. Martin’s donations, vs. purchasing new. Carol will talk to IT about the future usefulness and costs related to wiping the memory, reinstalling software and refiguring Dr. Martin’s computers. It was asked whether Dr. Martin could have the computer memories purged before he donated them, and the propriety of accepting machined with patient data still on them. If we accept the computers, a letter of understanding concerning the transfer would be useful. In considering new computers, specs for new machines would help determine costs. Ruby Murray made a motion to consider the vintage of the gift, the ramifications of old vs. new computers, our needs, and the costs associated before accepting Dr. Martin’s offered equipment. Chris Holmes seconded. Chris also mentioned that the Allen Foundation has grant monies to assist community members in the use of technology, and a grant could be written to purchase new computers.

In Old Business concerning the 2013 Budget update, Toni Hardy asked if Carol could receive a bonus after completing the probationary period from any funds that Connie Christopher didn’t use during the transition, to compensate for the extra work related to readying the collection for automation, the children’s reading program and preparing for the move. Chris Holmes asked if the town could pay bonuses. Toni didn’t know. It was asked whether Connie could help with the move. Toni said Connie would be on vacation during part of September/October. Carol expressed that having someone knowledgeable like Connie to help make sure books loaded into boxes at one end or unloaded at the other end were in correct order would be helpful. If a bonus couldn’t be given to Carol, she might be able to work more after January for a specific number of hours. Carol should clarify with Tina Schubert or Heidi about what is the cut off amount for more work for a specific number of hours vs. the town having to pay benefits for Carol’s doing more work.

Toni reported that the $3,000 given to the library from the County is still not in the town coffers. Carol is to contact Marsha (Marcia?) LaBerge at the county to see if a resolution was recorded to give the funds (and if there was any stipulation on how they were to be spent, then if a resolution was on record, to call Diane Tischer to find out why the town hasn’t received them, and if there is anything else we need to do before they can be received. A budget amendment will need to be made by the board for the $3,000 and a $1,000 gift that was previously given. 

Chris Holmes asked if it needed to be reposted that new library board members are needed. There has be no information from Mayor George Wehrfritz yet about any applicants.

In New Business Toni Hardy resigned as board Chair and member since she and her family have sold their house and are moving to Portland soon. There was discussion about selecting a new chair with everyone having extremely busy schedules. Chris Holmes moved that Stephanie Leitz be appointed chair. The board will work out if they need her to be interim chair or permanent vs. electing any new board member as chair later. Toni Hardy seconded the motion and it was approved. 

A Budget Committee was formed to prepare the 2014 budget draft for the September meeting. The members will be Carol Blix, Ruby Murray and Chris Holmes. Connie Christopher may be asked to attend also. Carol needs to get a new budget worksheet from Tina Schubert or Kerrie McNally and start plugging in applicable information from the year before on what vendors get money and any new line items. After Carol and the committee gather the info the board can act on it at the next meeting.

When will the next meeting date be? It was decided to schedule a full meeting, Thursday, September 5th 12:35 pm (PUD Meeting Room) or the following week if that was better for Stephanie. 
The Town Budget Workshop dates have yet to be announced, but are usually the first or second Thursday in September.
Most of the issues related to the move were tabled until the next meeting due to lack of time, but Chris Holmes did mention that he had a discussion with Scott Kehrli about facing the library shelves to make them uniform. Carol will try to meet with Public Works Director Duncan Cruikshank to look at shelving, books and any furniture in storage. Chris Holmes had to leave.

Toni Hardy adjourned the meeting at 2:10pm. Afterward she advised that the library should stay closed as long as needed during the move, that the $4,000 from the county and gift could either be used to purchase a new circulation desk or new computers, and that Carol should check with the Foundation about supporting the newly renovated building with new things.
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